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TO:

IEEE REGION 1 Board of Governors Meeting:  6 August 2016

FROM: 
Edward Nelson

Chair, New Hampshire Section

SUBJECT:
New Hampshire Section Report
The New Hampshire Section is doing well.  We have recruited several new members as volunteers as committee or chapter executives.  We currently have approximately an 96% retention rate with a total of 1417 members.

We have 6 active Society Chapters (Com/Sig, Computer, Engineering in Biology and Medicine, Microwave Theory and Techniques, Power and Energy, and Robotics and Automation).  Our EMBS society was recently approved as a joint chapter with Maine and Vermont.

We also have two active affinity groups: Life Members (joint with Boston) and the Consultant's Network.  The WIE/YP affinity group is not active, but is not yet defunct.  

The Societies and Affinity Groups held 42 meetings between 8/1/2015 and 7/31/2016.

Since Board of Governors meeting last August we have had the following notable events:

· September15, 2015 – Red Hook Brewery Tour as member outreach

· October 1, 2015 – Participated in the NH Joint Engineering Society Annual Conference

· April 12&13, 2016 – Participated with the IEEE-USA Congressional Visits Days.

· April 23&24, 2016 – Supported the Space App Challange held at UNH Durham by providing volunteers and a grant

· April 25, 2016 – Distinguished speaker Dr. Tilman Wolf gave a talk on “Attacks and Hardware Defenses for Network Infrastructure”

· May 15, 2015 – Requested that the Board of Directors withdraw the 2016 IEEE Constitutional Amendment

In addition we have a very active Education Committee, which has: 
· Participated in TechFest ’15, a STEM event for high-school  students, where volunteers from our various societies manned our booth and presented various interactive displays to the students

· Ran an IEEE table, with an activity, at the “Girls in STEM / Manufacturing” event held at Milford High School

· Provided mentors for the 4th Annual Girls Technology Day

· Provided instructors and a hands-on activity for the St. Christopher Elementary School STEM Day

· Participated as judges for the 2016 Young Inventors Program

· Present annual Pre-University STEM and Cloud computing grants to deserving New Hampshire schools

Other accomplishments over the past year include:

· A radio program, TechIEEE, which is broadcast by WBNH and podcast at http://wbnh1051.podbean.com/?s=IEEE

Planned Section events for the remainder of the year include:

· 2016 Dover Mini Maker Faire (August)

· Participation in TechFest 2016 (October)

· Participation in the NH Joint Engineering Society's Annual Conference (October)

· Annual Awards Banquet (November)

· Section Elections (Fall)

Respectfully Submitted, 

Edward Nelson

Chair, IEEE New Hampshire Section

